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Merry Christmas Friends! 

December 2016                          

Unbelievably, here we are againð

another year has flown by (mostly on 

the couch for me), but nevertheless, the 

months have quickly passed.  We truly 

appreciate your patience this year as 

Don managed the duties of both of us 

for most of the spring and fall. Don 

handled 100% of the first cutting on 

his own and still came in loving the 

farm every night.  Weôve had weeds 

growing everywhere, loose fencing, 

barn floors that went days without be-

ing swept, and through all of that, not a 

single one of you ever voiced a com-

plaint.  I say this every year, but every 

year we know exactly how blessed we 

are to have each and every one of you 

as a boarder and a friend.   



 

 

 

Save the Dates 

 
Dec. 2: TRS Christmas Party 

Dec. 3: Jingle Bell Parade 

Dec. 12:  Farrier 

Feb. 6: Farrier 

March 17:  Paperwork for Spring Shots Due 

April 3: Farrier 

April 18: Spring Shots 

May 6: Dandelion Parade  

May 19: Judged Trail Ride Camping  

May 26:  Memorial Day Camping Weekend 

May 30: Farrier 

July 10: Farrier  

June 16: Camping (destination undecided) 

July 21:  Ionia Camping Trip 

Aug. 17-20: Brandi Lyons Clinic-arena closed 

Aug. 28: Farrier  

Oct. 6: Ladiesô Weekend 

Oct. 21: Work Day (pig roast) 

Oct. 23: Farrier  

Ladiesô 

Weekend 
If you havenôt 

made it to La-

diesô Weekend, 

we would love 

to have you 

come join us 

next year.  Ladiesô Weekend is one of the high-

lights of our yearðevery year.  It is filled with 

uplifting conversation, horses, fine wine and 

amazing food.  We spent 2016 at The Outback 

Lodgeðan equestrian B&B that pampers the 

guests beautifully.  We have selected the week-

end of October 6th for 2017, so that it does not 

overlap with e-teamðDouble JJ is our destina-

tion. A $50 non-refundable deposit is due upon 

sign up so that we have firm commitments in ad-

vance so that we can plan accordingly.  

Email  is probably the best way to catch ei-

ther of us during our work day.  As you 

know, Don and I both work away from the 

farm during the day.  Our email addresses 

are on the back of this newsletter for your 

convenience.   

I feel as though I have lost so 

much in 2016ð Holly, Taco-

ma, a knee, my heart, my bal-

ance, and my ability to ride 

horses pain-free. Yet despite 

all of the things that I have 

lost, I cannot help but dwell 

on the things that I have gained this year.  

Without my accident, I would not have known 

about my heart issues, and without losing Ta-

coma, I would not know the joy of owning 

Roseô.  Don and I have gained a lovely daugh-

ter-in-law in Alyssa, and new boarders and 

friends. We have two incredibly irritating new 

dogs and goatsðthat we love regardless of 

how they have complicated our lives. The year 

2016 has become the year of change for us and 

we are ready to welcome in 2017. 

òNo heaven can heaven be, 

if my horse isnõt there 

to welcome me.ó 

~Author Unknown 



 

Behind the Scenes 
Don has spent the year doing 

all sorts of projects that may or 

may not be visible.  There are 

six new support beams for 

stalls in the arena wing as large horses and aged 

wood do not necessarily go hand in hand. The 

lights in the front wing of the barn have been a 

much needed improvement. Heôs cleaned up and 

smoothed out the ground adjacent to the trailer 

area.  We want to put a couple obstacles and 

jumps out so that the area can be truly utilizedð

especially for those e-team girls who would like 

some trail or jumping practice.  Don has decided 

to return to work fulltime this year as some of the 

bigger projects are finished.  

Itôs beginning (sniff, sniff)é 
Our young ladies are growing up and the first 

two are graduating this year. We wish them well 

as they move on to the next phase of their lives. 

 

Congratulations to both Myah and Juliette.  Al-

ways remember that no matter how far away you 

wander, your barn  family will always be here 

waiting for you with open arms and a pony to 

ride. 

 

We look forward to hearing about all of the great 

adventures that 2017 will bringðstay safe and 

carry pepper spray (or Myah, if you head northð

bear spray).   

 

CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES!  

 

 

 

If you bring family or friends to the barn they 

absolutely must sign a waiverðeven if theyôre 

just brushing a horse or hanging out. Minors 

must have these forms signed by a parent.  

These waivers are  on our website for your 

convenience.  

Brandi Lyons carries on with the most 

trusted name in the horse industry.  

Clinic at TRS 
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Over the last 18 years, Brandi Lyons, daughter 

of John Lyons, has become admired and re-

spected by horse owners and enthusiasts from 

around the country. You can find 

more information regarding her up-

coming clinic being hosted by TRS on 

their website:  

http://lyonsnolimits.com 


